
 

  

T H E  G R A P E V I N E                1 3  F E B R U A R Y  2 0 2 0  

MEETINGS 
THURSDAYS 

6 for 6.30pm  

Kew Golf 
Club  

 120 Belford 
Road Kew 

3102  

Ph.  

 9859 6848  

Rotary Year 2019-20                                                 
Week 31 13 February 2020 

Our Leadership 

President   
RCNB 

Pete Sutherland 

The Grapevine 

RI PRESIDENT 

Mark Maloney 

 

Club Meeting 13 February 

Ping Pong-a-Thon and the War on Slavery 

“Whoever saves one life saves the world entire” is a quote from 
the Talmud, a holy book in the Jewish faith, which Matt Maudlin 
used to underscore his presentation on Ping Pong-a-Thon at 
our Club meeting last Thursday. 

Matt is well known to our Club through his work as a former 
CEO at Servants Community Housing and which RCNB previ-
ously acknowledged through a PHF recognition. 

Ping Pong-a-Thon, abbreviated to Pong, is a fundraising and 
advocacy movement, combating human trafficking and exploita-
tion of young people in South East Asia through a series of table tennis events 
held every year. 

Matt used his presentation to bring the Pong program to the notice of our Club. He 
was well received. 

Schools, universities, churches, and community groups host table tennis events 
and funds raised through participation and sponsorship to support the work of sev-
eral organisations in south east Asia which are seeking to combat the slavery of 
some of the world’s most vulnerable young people.  

Matt pointed out the Global Slavery Index identifies 45.8 million people are in mod-
ern slavery through forced labour; forced sexual exploitation and forced marriage. 

The Pong program focuses on i) education – to prevent young people becoming 
trafficked; ii) aftercare – supporting individuals through housing, medical services, 
training and education; and  iii) legal – seeking to bring systematic change to legal 
systems to bring meaningful change. 

Ping Pong-a-Thon has already raised more than 
$2,300,000 but needs more to expand and develop its 
program. 

Matt said, “We Pong because we believe that every 
person matters and because every person deserves 
to live a life that is free”. 

Our host for the meeting Past President Tony Wells 
thanking our Speaker Matt Maudlin (right). 

 

Editor:- Our thanks to Past President Tony Wells for the meeting report. 

AG Eastside   

Barry  

Hickman 

 

 

Club Diary  
Bowls Night February  27 

District Conference  March 27—29   2020 

Miniatures  July 11 —12 

Camp Getaway weekend   16-18  October  2020 

Read about Rotary in your area in The Progress Leader  

http://leader.smedia.com .au/progress/   

APOLOGIES FOR CLUB MEETINGS  

Sign the “apology sheet” at the front 

desk  if you know in advance.    

Or E-mail to  apologiesrcnb@gmail.com 

Please apologise no later than  5pm 

 on Tuesday. 

 DG   Grant 

Hocking 

http://leader.smedia.com.au/progress/
mailto:apologiesrcnb@gmail.com
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President Pete’s report . 

Dear Members,  

We are saddened by loss of member Anthony Stokes following a 

short illness.  

Our sympathies are extended to Anthony’s wife Barbara and 

family.  

Anthony has been an active contributor to our Club and District 

over many years for which he has never sought recognition or 

reward.  Anthony’s official record in Rotary doesn’t acknowledge 

the support he has quietly provided to our International Pro-

grams and Local Fundraising sponsorship. You will see Stokes 

and Bell as contributors to many Golf Day and other events in the past for which we are forever grate-

ful. Anthony rarely missed a Club meeting and will be remembered for his warm smile, gentle manner 

and generosity of time for all manner of tasks.   

Anthony was a member of our Club for 31 years and the Rotary Club of Galston (Sydney) for 2 years. 

Anthony (Classification Customs Broking) was introduced to our Club by Ian Collins; he was Grapevine 

Editor for the ‘96/’97 year, received the President’s award in 1997, and was Club Secretary in 

‘04/’05 and ‘05/’06,  received the Paul Harris recognition in 2012, and has been on the District 

RYPEN committee for many years, recently as Treasurer.  

RIP Anthony 

Bowls Night – Feb 27th No Meeting at Kew Golf Club  

Come and have fun at North Balwyn Bowls Club. Bring your friends and partners too.  

It’s a regular Club Meeting and for catering purposes, contact, Ian Mollison will be taking apol-
ogies for this meeting. mailto:ian.balwynnorth@helloworld.com.au 

The food will be great, the drinks are cheap, the service is friendly and the bowling will be 
fun fun fun!  

Bowls are supplied; flat sole shoes essential or bare feet!  
 
Have a great week in Rotary President Pete 
 

We also had a report from Ned Lindermayer (Head Prefect at Trinity College) who 
we sponsored to the Lord Somers Camp. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We had 3 students, Daniel Spillane, Alexander Williams  and Jasminka Miltiadou from St 
Bridget’s  North Balwyn  Primary School who were the winners in the Essay Competition. 

 (The topic was; “If you could change one thing in the world, what would you change and why? 
Think of a major worldwide problem: for example, hunger or global warming. Write an essay 
about it.”) 

 Each student read their essay and was presented with their book 
prize. Each book has a bookplate inside the front cover recording 
the occasion.  

 

 
 

mailto:ian.balwynnorth@helloworld.com.au
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Around the Club this week:- 

Our Club provided a BBQ at “Music in the Park” which was Opera in Canterbury park. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
“ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Two of District 9800 Rotaract Clubs (Gateway and Melbourne  E-Club) combined to organise a 
Trivia  Night. It was very well organised and was run well. Over 100 people attended with Raffle 
draws (huge number of items) and a silent auction. The event was well supported by sponsoring 
companies. In all over $3,000 was raised and this was combined with proceeds from a Bunnings 
BBQ resulted in over $4,000 for Bushfire relief.  

Our Rotaractors (the Rotabors) came equal third but relegated to 
fourth in a tie breaker run off. Well done to the Rotaractors. 

   Rotabors table 
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Geoff’s Health Tips:- 

St Valentine's Day has come and gone for another year, but how did it begin?  

St Valentine's Day is supposed to be a time to celebrate romance and love but the origins of this 

festival of chocolate and cupids are actually dark, bloody — and a bit muddled. Though no one 

has pinpointed the exact origin of the holiday, one good place to start is ancient Rome. 

As the story goes, the Romans celebrated the feast of Lupercalia. The men sacrificed a goat and 

a dog, then whipped women with the hides of the animals they had just slain. Young women 

would actually line up for the men to hit them. They believed this would make them fertile.   

The Roman romantics "were drunk and they were naked," says Noel Lenski, a historian at the 

University of Colorado at Boulder.  Lenski adds, "It was a little more of a drunken revel, but the 

Christians put clothes back on. That didn't stop it from being a day of fertility and love." 

Later, Pope Gelasius I muddled things in the 5th century by combining St Valentine's Day with 

Lupercalia to expel the pagan rituals.  

As the years went on, the holiday grew sweeter and sexier.  Chocolates, oysters, bananas, avo-

cados, pistachios, chai tea and red wine were at the top of the list - aphrodisiacs?  Well some 

might think they are but the science says these foods increase blood flow, and that is the heart of 

the matter. 

All of these foods have something (a chemical) in them that will change 

blood flow and blood flow starts to move where love happens. 

 Chocolates contain a stimulant related to amphetamine, which is 

released when people fall in love 

 Oysters contain a large amount of amino acids that build a lot of 

hormones 

 Bananas contain bromelain that is shown to be associated with tes-

tosterone 

 Pistachios are on the list because they contain protein and flavo-

noids to stimulate blood flow 

and who is to say that Chai Tea and a little Red Wine aren't going to 

help? 

Geoff   

Pat Taylor’s (wife of past member Ian Taylor) memorial will be held on Sunday 23 February at 
2pm at her son’s home, Graham and Lee Taylor. The address is 18 Kaisman Square, Wantirna. 
All very welcome. If there is anyone else at the Club that would want to know, please share 
these details with them.  
Courtesy of Terry Keyhoe 
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MEETING ROSTERS   

Birthdays and Anniversaries between  February  17 and February  23 

Weddings:  Nil 

Birthdays  Estelle Kelly 

Inductions:  Barry Cummings, Steven Greatorex 

Thursday       20 February 

Greeters        Kinga Paulheim, Stephen Greatorex 

Setup             Ian Mollison, Barry Cummings 

Desk:           Greg Ross, Geoff Steinicke 

Speakers:- Bridget Goulding & Brendan Ley 

Host:-         Rob Head 

Topic:-        Drought: The Personal and  

        Community Toll Sweeping our  

        Country 

Thursday       27 February     Partners  Night 

Greeters        David Cheney, Phil Francis 

Setup             Peter Downton, John Koa 

Desk:           Brian Lacy, Tak Yukawa 

Speaker:-  Nil 

Host:-        Ian Mollison 

Topic:-       Bowls at North Balwyn 

                   Bowling Club 

Drought Relief in Numurkah 

Bridget and her family have been dairy farmers in the Numurkah area 

since 1997 and she is active with several community groups. She will talk 

to us about the impact of the drought on the Numurkah area. 

Brendan is a manager with Saputo, who took over Murray Goulbourn in 

2018. He will talk about the changing business environment. 

Thursday       5   March  

Greeters        Peter Cleary, Rob Head 

Setup             Peter Elliott, Maurie Walters 

Desk:           Greg Cribbes,  Phil Wade 

Speaker:-  Vicki Mustafa 

Host:-        Janie Pirret 

Topic:-       Women in the Middle East 
 

Vicki Mustafa, who has a Muslim background, lived and worked in the Middle East 
for twenty years. Vicki is now Pastor at Glenhill Community Church, Glen Waverley 
and is well-qualified to give us rare insights into the lives of women in the Middle 
East. 

March 12th:          No Meeting This Week Due to Grand Prix 

Don’t forget to bring flat soled shoes or you will be playing bare footed!! 
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Please advise Jim Studebaker of your availability for some of the sessions listed 
below. Email Jim  at:-jimstude@bigpond.net.au 
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AUSTRALIAN ROTARY HEALTH MENTAL ILLNESS RESEARCH 

At the next few Rotary meetings I “hopefully “ will 
be extracting some money from you for tickets on 
“the wheel” which is conducted at the golf day 
where we hope to raise more than $20,000. 

This is a special service for those NOT attending 
the golf day to have the opportunity to win some 
magnificent prizes including vouchers to local res-
taurants.You may be even lucky enough to “win “a 
bottle of wine you generously donated. 

IT’S A GREAT CAUSE.  

 $50   GIVES YOU 14 CHANCES TO WIN PRIZES WORTH APPROX. $300 

 $20   GIVES YOU 5 CHANCES TO WIN PRIZES WORTH APPROX. $300 

 $10  GIVES YOU 4 CHANCES TO WIN PRIZES WORTH APPROX. $150 

YOUR TICKETS WILL BE HELD BY A COUPLE OF VERY TRUSTWORTHY FELLOW ROTARI-
ANS TO CLAIM ON YOUR BEHALF ON THE DAY  

I look forward to “extracting “money from you over the next few weeks….cash is best…but credit 
card could be arranged. 

 

JIM ROMANIS 
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Can you help fill these  

Vacancies. Contact Neil  

at 0447 483 493 Or email 
nnneiltric@yahoo.com. 
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You are cordially invited to attend our 1st Annual Golden Ball, a Fundraising event 
Proceeds to benefit homeless people in Wyndham & club services 
Award Presentations | Spectacular Entertainment | Mouth watering 2 Course meal | Come sleek, chic, 
and ready for the Red Carpet (Formal attire) 
Hosted by the Rotary Club of Wyndham Harbour 

On Saturday 29 February 2020 at 6:00pm to midnight 
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International Woman’s Day Breakfast  Thursday March 5 2020  

Breakfast Crown Palladium 6:30 am to 9:ooam 

Register atHttps://www.rotaryiwdbreakfast.org.au/ 
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Our Rotaractors have a team in this walk – the Rotaboars and we would love any Rotarians 
to join the team.  It is a free event so no rego fee.  We are doing 6kms.  

Contact Jane Pennington for more information.   

Phone Mobile 0408 402 555  or email:-jane.pennington@bigpond.com 
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ROTARY CLUB OF NORTH BALWYN 2019/20 

President: Peter Sutherland    president@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Vice President: John Magor   vicepresident@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Secretary: Gavan Schwartz     secretary@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Treasurer: Adam Hillary   treasurer@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au   

Grapevine: John McBride   jdmcb48@bigpond.net.au   Noon Sat Weekly Deadline for submissions. 

ROTARY INFORMATION  

Rotary International Website:-  https://www.rotary.org/ 

   Facebook:- https://www.facebook.com  

   Twitter:-    https://twitter.com/Rotary 

Rotary Australia  Website:-  rotaryaustralia.org.au 

   Facebook:-  https://www.facebook.com/RotaryAroundAustralia/  

   Facebook RDU:-  https://www.facebook.com/rotarydownunder/ 

   Twitter:-   https://twitter.com/rotaryaustralia 

District 9800  Website;-  https://www.rotarydistrict9800.org.au/ 

   Facebook;- https://www.facebook.com/rotarydistrict9800/ 

   Twitter:-  https://twitter.com/rotaryd9800?lang=en   

   Networker:- rotarydistrict9800.org.au/content/54/networker  

Rotary Club of North Balwyn Website;- www.rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au 

North Balwyn Men’s Shed     Website:- www.northbalwynmensshed.com 

Find a Rotary Club:-           https://my.rotary.org/en/search/club-finder 

North Balwyn Probus:   Michael Martin  http://balwynnorthprobus.org.au 

North Balwyn Heights Probus:  Sue Mullarvey  yarramul@tpg.com.au      98574305    0400821402 

Greythorn Probus:     greythornprobus.org.au  98594941. 

Boroondara Ladies Probus:   Janet Eddy          jveddey@applewood.net.au 

We thank Bread Street Bakery 

for their ongoing support of our 

BBQ Fundraising activity through 

their generous provision of 

bread supplies.  

Thank you  

Helloworld North Bal-

wyn for your ongoing 

support of our Event 

Days and assistance 

with our  

Mongolia travel ar-

rangements.  

Bendigo Bank is a strong 

supporter of Nth Balwyn 

Rotary through its help 

with our Community  

Projects and Fund  

Raising. 

 

 

BALWYN NORTH 
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